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Albert Lea Schools takes part in Minnesota’s Long-Term FaciliƟes Maintenance (LTFM) Revenue program. This 
program allows schools to help address finances for ongoing facility maintenance and health and safety needs.  
 
The program requires districts to annually adopt and approve a 10-year plan. The plan is submiƩed to the 
commissioner of EducaƟon for approval.  
 
The LTFM revenue program is a large porƟon of district 241’s comprehensive faciliƟes plan. District 241 also 
allocates funds from the general fund to a capital budget to assist in facility improvements and maintenance.  
 
LTFM funds have strict guidelines for allowable uses. In general, funds can be used for health and safety, 
increased accessibility, and expenses towards projects necessary to prevent erosion of faciliƟes. Funds may not 
be used towards new construcƟon or new faciliƟes, energy efficiency projects, or security projects.  
 
The board will review proposed LTFM plans and MDE spreadsheets. The board will vote to approve the 10-year 
plan.  

 

 

 

RecommendaƟon: Approve presented 10-Year LTFM Plan.  

This table outlines 
projects in the 10 Year 

Plan that are each 
esƟmated to exceed 

$10,000 in FY26 


